


 

 

November 3, 2022 
 
 
Sue Edwards, Ph.D., President  
Wright State University 
3640 Colonel Glenn Hwy  
Dayton, OH 45435 
 
Dear Dr. Edwards,  
 
We appreciate Wright State University’s longstanding leadership and commitment to 
the community and are fully supportive of your request for PDAC funding for bringing a 
new YMCA to the University campus. The proposed development allows for 
collaboration that will positively impact the entire community and prioritizes essential 
services, including health, wellness, and next generation learning. In addition, this 
project would bring capital improvements and an enhanced landscape along Colonel 
Glenn Highway. 
 
Wright State University’s mission to be a diverse, inclusive university that positively 
transforms the educational, economic, and social fabric of the communities served 
directly aligns with the mission of Premier Health - to improve the health of the 
communities we serve with others… Our relationship elevates the quality, consistency 
and cost-efficiency of patient care; creates opportunities to develop new or improved 
educational and clinical programs; and advances economic development locally. 
 
For many years, we have appreciated Wright State University’s partnership and 
collaboration on the training of medical students, physicians, nurses and other health 
care professionals in Southwest Ohio, as well as on other academic, clinical and 
research initiatives. This relationship is imperative to workforce development for the 
future of health care across our region. 
 
Financial support for this initiative will bring healthy living within reach of all people 
and will have a profound impact on our collective ability to promote fitness and 
adherence to a healthy lifestyle, prevent disease, and enhance education, all to 
better the overall health of our region.  
 
Premier Health is excited about, and we look forward to, the funding of this endeavor 
and welcome any questions. Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Michael C. Riordan 
President and Chief Executive Officer 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
President Sue Edwards, Ph.D. 

Wright State University 

3640 Colonel Glenn Highway 

Dayton, OH 45435 

 

 

Dr. Edwards, 

 

The purpose of this letter is to express my support for the Wright State University and YMCA 

project along Colonel Glenn Highway.  The collaboration with the YMCA and Premier Health will 

not only improve access to recreation, health services, and wellness of students and residents, 

but also physically transform and modernize the Colonel Glenn corridor. 

 

The city values the long-term partnership we have with Wright State and will continue to support 

and collaborate when needed to advance the mission of the university and to continue to move 

Fairborn forward. 

 

On behalf of the Mayor and City Council of the city of Fairborn, we wholeheartedly support the 

PDAC application for this important project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Rob Anderson 

City Manager 

 

 

City of Fairborn 
Office of the City Manager 

44 W. Hebble Avenue 

Fairborn, OH 45324 

p: 937.754.3005 

f: 937.754.3115 



   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

       
 

November 3, 2022 
 
Susan Edwards, Ph.D., President 
Wright State University 
3640 Colonel Glenn Highway 
Dayton, OH 45435 
 
Dear President Edwards: 
 
I want to express support for the proposed Colonel Glenn Highway Development Project, as it is 
a vital part of community health and wellness of Greene County.  
 
The City of Fairborn is in need of a new YMCA facility that meets the needs of the community 
and can continue to act as a hub of education, health, and wellness. With the development of 
Colonel Glenn Highway, to include a new YMCA facility for the City of Fairborn, the 
community at large will benefit with new recreational facilities and increased economic 
development.  
 
As we exit the COVID-19 pandemic, recreational opportunities and increased attention to the 
health and wellness continue to be a priority. 
 
Wright State University, over its 55-year history, has been a vital community partner for those in 
the Dayton area. This potential partnership with the City of Fairborn, the YMCA of Greater 
Dayton, Wright State University, and others will be sure to be a great benefit to those of the 
region.  
 
I fully support Wright State University’s Colonel Glenn Highway Development Project in its 
mission to continue its support of our community. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bob Hackett 
State Senator 
10th Senate District 

Bob Hackett   Committees 
State Senator   Insurance– Chair 
10th District   Agriculture and Natural Resources 
     Financial Institutions and Technology  
     Rules and Reference 
     Veterans and Public Safety 
        
       
       
       

Ohio Senate 
Senate Building       
1 Capitol Square    
Columbus, Ohio 43215    
(614) 466-3780 
    
    

       
       
  

 



 
November 3, 2022 
 
Susan Edwards, Ph.D. 
President 
Wright State University 
3640 Colonel Glenn Highway 
Dayton, OH 45435 
 
Dear President Edwards: 
 
I want to express support for the proposed Colonel Glenn Highway Development Project, which 
highlights a strong partnership between the YMCA of Greater Dayton, Premier Health, the City 
of Fairborn, and Wright State University.  
 
A new YMCA for the City of Fairborn will enhance the opportunities for health and wellness 
while also providing unique educational opportunities. The current YMCA, built in 1947, has 
been an important part of the community. A new facility is needed to continue serving the 
community.    
 
This partnership with Wright State University will allow the YMCA to continue serving the 
Fairborn community and provide numerous opportunities for those it serves.  
 
I fully support Wright State University’s Colonel Glenn Highway Development Project in its 
mission to continue its support of our community. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Brian Lampton 
State Representative, 73rd Ohio House District 






